Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

July 12th, 2021
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Gubrud.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 9th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of June 14th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Firefighters Phill Zimmerman and Brian McMahan along with community members John Seehorn and John Verose called into the meeting via Zoom and community member Andrea Xaver attended in person.  
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Newsletter – Next newsletter will go out in September.   Items to include in newsletter are the firework show and new EMT Tanner Braman.
Fire Engine – Commissioner Harmon and Chief Berg are still working on ways to be able to fund a new engine.
Road Access – Chief Berg received the contract from the attorney.  He will have the attorney bill the Munoz family for the agreement.  
Brush truck – Commissioner Thomson made a motion to surplus the old brush truck (2001 Ford F350).  Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2021.  We have responded to 176 calls so far this year.  We responded to 30 calls for the month of June.
New Business: N/A
Chief’s Report:  
· Fireworks – The Association grossed $74,000 from the fireworks show.  Robert and Becky Gates donated $10,000.  Community member Jerry Severson raised over $7,000 going door to door and the Miller family raised over $6,000 going door to door. 
· Brush Truck – Chief Berg sold the brush truck for $28,000.00.

· New Brush Truck – The new brush truck is in service and is working out great.

· DNR – They have been working side by side with the DNR and they are learning a lot about the way they work.  They have quite a few new people.

· Fires – Last month we responded mutual aid to 3 major wild land fires.
· Call Volume – Our call volume is up by 21 calls over last year.

· Walker Valley – There was an evening call in Walker Valley last night and we did not get back to the station until 12:20 a.m.

· Training – We are going to start training with Lake McMurray next Tuesday. 

Assistant Chief Report: N/A
Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3467-3473 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,386.02 and accounts payable check #s 3474-3503 in the amount of $27,596.87 Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Public Comment:  Firefighter Brian McMahan spoke with County Commissioner Peter Browning about our reduced level of service on the 3rd.  He stated that “their” data doesn’t show that we needed an ambulance in Big Lake.  Sadly, “their” data only includes 2019 because Central Valley would be the ones with the data from previous years.  He would like the District commissioners to follow up with Peter Browning.  (Note:  The City of Mount Vernon (along with the other cities in Skagit County) took over ambulance service in 2019 from Central Valley).

Meeting adjourned at 6:27 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair

